

**PERSHORE COMMUNITY YOUTH COUNCIL MEETING**  
**2<sup>nd</sup> November 2016**

Minutes of the meeting of Pershore Community Youth Council, held at the Town Hall, 34 High Street, Pershore, Commencing at 2.00pm

Present:- Youth Cllr Jacob Archer  
Youth Cllr Logan Blight  
Youth Cllr Nathan Bull  
Youth Cllr Matthew Cheese  
Youth Cllr Ellie Coleman  
Youth Cllr Edmund Daniels  
Youth Cllr Kira Gill  
Youth Cllr Sam Godber (Youth Mayor)  
Youth Cllr Logan Gubbins  
Youth Cllr Becky Hodgkins  
Youth Cllr Bethany Ireland (Deputy Youth Mayor)  
Youth Cllr Hugh Jeavons  
Youth Cllr Skye King  
Youth Cllr Hannah Moody  
Youth Cllr Daisy MacDonald  
Youth Cllr Archie Mclvor  
Youth Cllr Beth Mustard  
Youth Cllr Josh Pearson  
Youth Cllr Jakub Rosynski  
Youth Cllr Peter Saunders  
Youth Cllr Louis Storr

Mr Corbett attended the start of the meeting and advised that he had asked the County Council for an update regarding out of hours bus passes. He reminded members of the various Remembrance services to be held over the coming week and also advised them of some new work taking place through the Place to be Charity where 6<sup>th</sup> formers and staff were to be trained as supporters of students who may need their help.

**173. Apologies**

Apologies were accepted from Cllr Bob Gillmor who was unavoidably delayed

**174. Declarations of Interest**

There were none

**175. Youth Mayor's Announcements**

Youth Cllr Godber reminded members that letters to schools for the competition for the switch on should have been delivered by now.

**176. Items brought to members attention by the Town Clerk**

The Clerk asked for names of those who would be attending the Remembrance Day service.

Chairmans  
Initials

**177 Minutes**

It was proposed by Youth Cllr Jeavons, seconded by Youth Cllr Ireland and RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held 19<sup>th</sup> October 2016 be signed as a true record of the proceedings.

**178. Matters of Report from the Minutes**

a. Both the Clerk and Youth Cllr Godber had advised the Vale Wildlife Hospital of their being chosen as the Youth Council's charity. Youth Cllr Godber agreed to ascertain whether they would like a stall at the Christmas Light switch on.

**178. Public Transport in the area**

a. Youth Cllrs Saunders and Coleman agreed to speak to Mr Corbett about the proposed car free day in school.

b. Youth Cllrs also expressed their concerns again about the lack of evening and weekend buses and the failure of the government to provide funding to enable 16 – 18 years olds, who are now required to remain in education, to gain concessionary bus travel to and from school. It was agreed this continue to be investigated and the Clerk will also obtain further information from Cllr Liz Tucker.

**179. Policing in Pershore**

The Clerk advised a representative from the policing team would attend the December meeting of the Council

**180. Youth Council Projects**

Members noted that planning permission had been granted for additional sports facilities at the school and it was suggested the Youth Council undertake some fund raising to purchase equipment that may not otherwise be provided. Youth Cllr Pearson agreed to speak to the sports staff to see whether there was anything that would be appropriate and report back to the next meeting.

It was agreed that consideration be given to a fund raising football match either for the project or the charity and Cllr Pearson will investigate this possibility as well.

**181. Christmas Light Switch on**

The Clerk advised members of the closing date for the competition to choose a young person to switch on the lights and the councillors will arrange to meet to choose the winners on 18<sup>th</sup> November.

Five students advised that they would not be able to help on the day and the Clerk noted this.

The Clerk was asked to speak to Mr Corbett to see whether the students would be required to wear school uniform for this event.

Chairmans Initials
-----------------------

02.11.16

**182. Riverside Youth Centre**

It was agreed the Clerk email Cllr Liz Tucker again to ascertain whether representatives were still needed at the Riverside Centre meetings and if so to obtain the dates of those meetings.

**183. Items for future agenda**

There were none

**184. Items for Information**

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday 7<sup>th</sup> December 2016 at the Town Hall at which meeting it was anticipated there would be a representative of the local policing team.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 15.00pm

Signed.....Date.....

Chairman

Chairmans  
Initials